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Full Text

The Permanent Forum recommends that States: ensure that the collection of
statistical data be disaggregated by sex and ethnicity; discourage monitoring that
is focused only on national averages; ensure indigenous peoples’ and indigenous
women’s effective participation in all stages of the preparation, coordination and
implementation of data collection; develop a proper system of indicators in
partnership with indigenous peoples and women; and enable a measurement of
progress in the different areas.

Area of Work
Data Collection and Indicators


